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Under discussion: improving the tribe’s Constitution

	 On Sept. 4, we had our board 
meeting on Sugar Island and had 
a day of heated discussions about 
the proposed “new constitution.” 
The resolution that passed in 
2005 stated, “The BOD has iden-
tified the need to strengthen and 
improve the Constitution for all 
Members of the Tribe.” We went 
from an 8-page constitution to a 
proposed 22-page one. It is my 
understanding that it was not to 
write a whole new constitution. 
I agree we need to make some 
changes and that this should have 
been worked on during the past 
six years, but it was not and then 
was thrown to us at this meeting 
to vote on it going to a secre-
tarial election. 
	 Bob Menard was present at 

the workshop with some of the 
elders stating they support it but 
I later found out by attending a 
Unit III elder luncheon that many 
have not even read it. I provided 
50 copies to my elders and asked 
them to read through it and high-
light any questions or concerns 
and we can address them before 
we make any major decisions. 
	 During the workshop and 
meeting there were about five 
members of the Constitution 
Committee that had negative 
comments or qualms and one 
admitted that it was a good 
document in theory but was not 
written with cost in mind. There 
were comments of attorneys 
involved who fluffed up the 
document. The committee was 
formed with 29 members but the 
final document was finished with 
about nine members. 	
	 The board ultimately decided 
to form an ad hoc committee 
comprised of board members, 
elders and past Constitutional 
Committee members to work 
on the project within the next 
90 days. When meetings are 
scheduled in your area, please 
plan on attending so your voice 
will be heard and your concerns 
addressed.
	 On Sept. 17, Denny, Aaron 
and I attended the Great Lakes 
Conservation Committee meet-
ing held in St. Ignace. Some of 
our fishermen want a commercial 
license but we are at the limit of 
available licenses. The commit-

tee and chairman came up with 
a letter to mail to license holders 
who have not had any fishing 
activity to see if they would be 
willing to allow someone to fish 
their license with or without the 
fisherman having to pay a lease 
fee or percentage. Hopefully, this 
will help those who desire to fish 
commercially.
	 On Sept. 18, Aaron, Joan, 
Darcy, Denise and I met at the 
old Munising Tribal Health 
Building to see how it has been 
holding up and I am happy to 
report it is still in really good 
shape and we may try to use it 
as a cultural center for west end 
tribal members. 
	 We had our board meeting 
at the old Lincoln School (new 
health center), which the tribe 
has completely renovated, and 
they did an awesome job. It is 
a beautiful building. During the 
meeting we had intense con-
versation on passing the budget 
with a proposed $3.5 million 
deficit for 2013 without proposed 
capital expenditures of an addi-
tional $3.5 million. The board 
passed the resolution with the 
contingency that we will balance 
the budget by Oct. 15. We will 
be meeting with all department 
heads and division directors to 
review their budgets and see 
what things we need and what 
things we want that could possi-
bly wait another year. I hate cut-
ting things and I know some of 
our buildings need some capital 

improvements. We need to really 
work on creating more business 
and diversifying.
	 On Sept. 21, I helped the Unit 
III elders with a tailgate fish fry 
at the McCann School. They 
raised over $600 from that, a 
bake sale and a 50/50. They were 
very happy with the fundraiser 
and fun was had by all. It is a 
great place to hold a fundraiser 
during football season so I think 
there will be more in the future.
	 On Sept. 24, the board had 
parliamentary procedures and 
Robert’s Rules of Order training 
provided by James Mills, who 
has worked with many tribes 
across the United States. At 2 
p.m. we walked over to the judi-
cial building to meet with U.S. 
Attorney Patrick Miles Jr. Many 
of our agencies were present to 
introduce themselves and what 
their roles are within the tribe 
and the services we provide.
	 On Sept. 25, we continued our 
training with James Mills and at 
10 a.m. went to the grand open-
ing and blessing of the Lodge 
of Bravery in Sault Ste. Marie. 
The building is beautiful and will 
be a safe haven for women who 
have been victims of domestic 
abuse. Lori Jump, Joni Talentino 
and their staff members worked 
hard to complete this project.
	 On Sept. 26 and 27, I attended 
training at the Big Bear made 
possible by a three-year grant 
awarded to Tribal Court. The 
grant is to help the tribe imple-

ment a tribal action plan for 
alcohol and substance abuse. 
All agencies within the tribe 
were present and discussed the 
problems in our families and 
community and how we want 
to work together to combat this 
crisis. The group came up with a 
vision and mission statement and 
formed an advisory board that 
will again meet with Fox Valley 
Technical Training at the end of 
October to continue this plan. I 
am very excited to be a part of 
the advisory board.
	 We have a deadline of Nov. 1 
to purchase the property of the 
proposed Lansing BOUTIQUE 
casino so we have been trying to 
work on concerns to move this 
project forward.
	 Some good news is that the 
ballot initiative to allow eight 
non-tribal casinos in Michigan 
failed, so we will not be seeing 
this on the November ballot. We 
also finally received trust status 
on the Juvenile Detention Center 
in St. Ignace and continue to 
work towards getting our other 
properties into trust.
	 My office hours are set for 
Fridays from 9 to 11 a.m. at the 
old Lambert Center building. 
I will be canceling Oct. 26 to 
attend the tribal action plan train-
ing in Sault Ste. Marie, but mem-
bers can call or email me for an 
appointment: 
bsorenson@saulttribe.net, 
643-2123 office, 430-0536 cell.

Bridgett Sorenson, 
Director, Unit III

Native Americans make a difference, vote this November!

	 Before I begin reporting my 
board activities, I want to stress 
how important it is for you to 
vote in this upcoming election. 
While we may be a small per-
centage of the overall population, 
Native Americans can make a 
difference in an election. Did 
you know that two out of every 
five eligible American Indian and 
Alaska Native voters are not reg-
istered to vote and, in 2008, over 
a million eligible Native voters 
were unregistered? Imagine the 
impact we could have on elec-
tions all across the country if our 
people registered and voted! In 
our states and districts, we have a 
perfect opportunity to make sure 
many more elected office holders 
know that Indian Country mat-
ters. Please get out and vote! 
	 Also, at this time, I am asking 
you to vote for Gary McDowell 
for Congress. Gary is a friend of 
our tribe and Indian Country. We 
need him in D.C.! He knows our 
issues and concerns. He under-
stands and supports the federal 
government’s trust responsibility 

to our Native nations. We have 
lost a lot of support in D.C. in the 
last few years. Please get out and 
vote! When you do, make sure 
you vote for Gary McDowell for 
Congress. We must do our part 
and vote him in to office so that 
he may help meet our needs and 
help keep the federal govern-
ment’s promises to us.
	 On Aug. 30, I provided tribal 
consultation testimony to the 
Centers for Disease Control 
(CDC) and Prevention. The CDC 
needs to reaffirm its commitment 
to establishing a government-
to-government relationship with 
tribal government by committing 
funding to assist in the develop-
ment of tribal and public health 
infrastructure, capacity and pro-
grams. 
	 It is important that funding go 
directly to the tribes and fund-
ing be increased. The federal 
government’s promise to provide 
healthcare was made a long time 
ago. Our treaties did not say 
that Indian Health Service (IHS) 
would provide healthcare to our 
tribes. It said the “federal govern-
ment” would. The federal govern-
ment is made up of various agen-
cies, not just IHS. The Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention is 
another agency that is obligated 
to serve our people.
	 In late 2010, the Health and 
Human Services (HHS) Secretary 
Kathleen Sebelius created the 
Secretary’s Tribal Advisory 
Committee (STAC), the first trib-
al advisory committee established 
to directly advise the secretary in 
the history of HHS. The commit-
tee is comprised of one primary 
representative for each of the 
12 IHS service areas, as well as 

five at-large national representa-
tives. I am pleased to be one of 
those members, representing the 
Bemidji Area (Michigan, Iowa, 
Minnesota and Wisconsin). 	
The STAC’s primary purpose 
is to seek consensus, exchange 
views, share information and pro-
vide advice or recommendations; 
or facilitate any other interac-
tion related to intergovernmental 
responsibilities or administration 
of HHS programs.
	 On Sept. 11-12, I attended the 
STAC meeting in Washington, 
D.C. We informed the secretary 
of HHS that tribes need to get 
equal footing to funding. The 
Secretary needs to know our pri-
orities so that we may increase 
our outreach and technical assis-
tance. There are millions of dol-
lars in countless programs under 
the Department of Health and 
Human Services, not only Indian 
Health Services. 
	 We informed the secretary 
that 1) the STAC needs to con-
tinue on a permanent basis; 2) 
Our concerns with contract sup-
port costs; 3) Importance of the 
completion of a matrix where 
all the legislative barriers are in 
accessing state grants and pro-
grams; 4) It is imperative that the 
federal travel restrictions of only 
meeting at federal buildings not 
apply to tribes. It is important that 
we have federal-tribal meetings 
on Indian land so that staff may 
have a better chance to learn of 
who we are as a people by see-
ing where we live; 5) We stressed 
the importance of the Special 
Diabetes Program for Indians 
report to Congress be completed 
and sent to Congress as soon 
as possible. (Last week, it was 

announced that it was delivered to 
Congress.); 6) Concerns regard-
ing the Indian Child Welfare Act.
	 While I was there, I met with 
Central Office staff and our 
Project Specialist W.J. Strickland, 
from the Office of Head Start 
for American Indians and Alaska 
Natives. We discussed more 
effective ways of communications 
and consultations with our tribes. 
I am happy that I am able to 
meet directly with the people that 
are in charge of our Head Start 
programs and funding. I will con-
tinue to do so on a regular basis.
	 I recently attended the NIHB’s 
annual consumer conference in 
Denver, Colo. National Indian 
Health Board advocates on behalf 
of all federally-recognized tribal 
governments, American Indian 
and Alaska Natives. Elevating 
the visibility of Indian health 
care issues is NIHB’s mission. 
For 40 years, NIHB has continu-
ally played a role in focusing the 
national attention of Indian health 
care needs. As the NIHB chair-
person, I worked morning until 
night in an effort to meet with 
the various health experts and 
tribal leaders across the country 
to see how we could advocate the 
importance of better health care 
delivery for Indian Country
	 Some of the tracks that were 
covered were as follows: veterans 
affairs, Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services, public health 
and health information technol-
ogy. There were also workshops 
on the Affordable Care Act, data, 
diabetes, mental health and well-
ness and their impact in Indian 
Country to name a few.
	 Eric Shinseki, secretary of 
the U.S. Department of Veterans 

Affairs, was a keynote speaker. 
Our very own Dr. Mary Beth 
Skupien, also in attendance, 
informed us of all that the 
Veteran Affairs is providing for 
us in Indian Country. I am just so 
proud of her and all that she has 
done for our people!
	 Dr. Yvette Roubideaux, direc-
tor of the Indian Health Service, 
was another keynote speaker. I 
was able to spend a lot of time 
with her to discuss our health care 
issues and concerns.
	 Following the passage of the 
Budget Control Act of 2011 and 
the failure of the Congressional 
“Super Committee,” federal bud-
get sequestration is becoming 
increasing likely. During seques-
tration, agencies will experience 
significant mandatory cuts (8.2 
precent) to their discretionary 
operating budgets. These cuts 
will have serious effects on the 
ability and obligation of agencies 
to uphold their trust responsibili-
ty to our people. It will be impor-
tant that all tribal leaders get 
involved in the budget process 
and attend their area budget for-
mulation meetings. It is impor-
tant that all tribes give input to 
the distribution formula. In the 
meantime, we need to share our 
success stories about our local 
programs. We need to inform 
Congress how these cuts would 
hurt the services to our people. It 
is only Congress that can address 
this and correct it. We all need to 
work together to balance the bud-
get.
	 If you have any questions or 
concerns, please contact me at 
(906) 322-3823 or e-mail me at 
cabramson@saulttribe.net.

Cathy Abramson, Director,
Unit I




